MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY MISSOULA

October 26, 1939

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

I regret to advise we will not be able to participate in the Oklahoma City tournament. We greatly appreciate your gracious offer of a game in Lawrence preceding this tournament. I sincerely hope that sometime in the future, we may get together for a game or series of games.

With best regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Hick Badgley
Kirk Badgley

Athletic Manager

KB:ft

